EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES

April 7,2014

Attendees:

Linda Bodkin* Carol Marshall*

Kim Braithwaite* Michelle Parrott*

Susan Catlett* Tony Parrott*

Jenny Fernandez* Karen Russell*

Laurie Harrell* Rachelle Shendow*

Ellen Hicks* Joe Reshetar*

Carolyn Kruza*

*(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA)

Rachelle Shendow, EAA Vice President, called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.

The minutes from the March 11, 2014, meetings were available for review. Clarification was made to the minutes to
reflect that Susan Catlett and Lory Chrane are looking for someone to take over Apparel Committee for them next year.
Carol Marshall made a motion to accept the minutes as amended. Tony Parrott seconded the motion. All members
voted in favor of accepting the minutes.

Karen Russell, EAA Treasurer, presented the account balance as $50,141.82 ($33,569.23 sports; $4,485.14 scholarships;
$5,003.33 capital improvements). Susan Catlett made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report. Linda Bodkin
seconded the motion. All members voted to accept the Treasurer’s report.

Committee Reports

Bluegrass:

Frank Jurney is in Arizona but reported that 331 season tickets have already been sold which is about $5,000. This is a
great start to the year. We have up to 750 seats to sell.

Scholarship:

Applications have been received. They will be reviewed by the committee. In years past, we have given up to $10,000.
Right now we don’t have $10,000 in the scholarship account but we have more time to move money there if we need to.
Any movement of funds will be voted on by EAA members.

Concessions:

The following parent volunteers will organize concessions: Baseball — Bobbi Ryan; Softball — Ellen Hicks; Boys Soccer —
Toni Novakowski; Girls Soccer — Rachelle Shendow & Laurie Harrell; Track — Lory Chrane.

Clay Long was asked to take a look at the soccer concession stand window because it wasn’t working properly. Clay was
able to make the repair at no cost. Floor mats were also purchased and installed for the soccer concession stand.



We are continuing to look for a volunteer to be the concession/purchasing chair. Gary Pope will be leaving the area in
about 2 weeks. His last day will be April 23, 2014. Gary has already moved most of the items from the CCHS concession
stand over to the soccer concession stand. Rachelle thanked Gary for all his help over the years. Kim Braithwaite has
agreed to help through the end of the year until we can find a replacement.

EAA would like to thank Erik and Julie Hoggatt for donating a new grill to the softball concession stand.

Baseball also has a new grill. Discussion was held about getting some other new grills. We have several that are not in
good working order any longer. Chris McDonald is willing to donate a grill that can be used for any sport that needs one.

Discussion was also held about various options for storing grills outside vs. bring them in and out of the concession
stands for each event. Carol Marshall is going to talk to Mr. Drucker about the possibility of his class constructing a
building that could store the grills and gas tanks at the soccer/football concession stand. All gas tanks should be stored
outside and can be locked up to the fence at the baseball and softball concession stand.

Ellen Hicks reported that some of the electric isn’t working in the press box for the softball concession stand. Gary Pope
said he would go by and take a look at it.

Apparel:

Susan Catlett and Lory Chrane have moved the apparel from the CCHS concession stand back to the soccer concession
stand. They also put together a tote for the softball and baseball concession stands.

Susan and Lory are also looking for someone to take over the apparel department in the next year or so. They will work
with someone new to help them.

Old Business:
None.
New Business:

Sports physicals have been scheduled for May 10, 2014 from 8:00-11:30 at CCHS. We will need some volunteers to help.
Contact Rachelle Shendow for more information.

Graduation is June 5, 2014 at 6:00 pm. We typically open the concession stand and sell drinks. Jenny Fernandez agreed
to help coordinate. We will open the concession stand by 5:00 pm. Please contact Jenny if you or you know anyone
who is able to help.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.

The next meeting will be:

Monday, May 12, 2014 at 6 pm




